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Week 4 sees all of our educational programs in full swing here at Woy Woy Public School. Students have 
settled in nicely after the holiday break and are working productively in classrooms across the school.  

Staffing Update 

In Week 2’s edition of the Namalata, Ms Buckley advised readers of changes to staffing from Week 4 
through to the end of this term. I am pleased to announce that Mrs Michelle Williams was successful in 
her application to fulfil the Assistant Principal (Student Wellbeing) position. Any enquiries about Star 
Charts or Planning Room attendance, requests for social and/or academic support, or concerns about the 
social, emotional, physical, cognitive or spiritual wellbeing of students should be directed to Mrs Williams. 
Mrs Michelle Young will step into the Early Stage 1 Relieving Assistant Principal position, formerly held by 
myself, Mr Dan Betts. I’d like to congratulate both ladies and publicly commend them for their dedication 
to both Early Stage 1 and whole school programs and initiatives.  

Mothers’ Day Afternoon Tea  

Last Thursday afternoon, the school hosted a Mothers’ Day Afternoon Tea for all of the mums, 
grandmothers, carers and friends that make up our school community. Mrs Lina Williamson who teaches 
the kitchen component of our Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden Program whipped up scones with 
cream and jam and a host of other delicious sweet and savoury treats as a way of acknowledging and 
thanking the women in our community for everything they do for their loved ones. Lina was ably assisted 
by Mrs Lisa Mills and Mrs Anne Wilson, our Canteen Co-ordinator. Once the afternoon tea was underway 
many members of staff helped out at the point-of-sale, manning the urns and making cups of tea and 
coffee. Overall the day was a very positive event for all members of our school community and an 
excellent opportunity for students, parents and teachers to interact and celebrate Mothers’ Day. All funds 
raised on the day are being donated to women’s charity organisation Share the Dignity. Share the Dignity 
work with homeless and at-risk women, and women who have been victims of domestic violence. Thank 
you to everyone for their efforts on the day. It was wonderful to see so many happy faces at our school! 

 

https://www.facebook.com/woywoypublicschool/


 National Reconciliation week 

Woy Woy Public School is very proud of the achievements of our indigenous students and of the links and 
positive relationships we have been able to establish with members of the local Aboriginal community. We 
feel absolutely privileged to have established the relationship that we have with our Aunties from 
Mingaletta and look forward to their weekly visits to the school. National Reconciliation Week is an 
opportunity to celebrate and build on these respectful relationships shared by Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander people and other Australians, and National Sorry Day, observed on Sunday May 26, 
acknowledges and raises awareness of the history and continued effect of the forced removal of 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people from their families, communities and culture. 
 

We will be flying both the Australian Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander flags throughout National 
Reconciliation Week in recognition of the significance of these events for all Australians and as a sign of 
respect for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people and culture. Mrs Nebauer has also arranged for 
students to watch video presentation about the significance of National Reconciliation Week and will 
present special awards at the P – 2 and 3 – 6 assemblies to both indigenous and non-indigenous 
students. Plans are already afoot for some very special celebrations and performances for NAIDOC Week 
later in the term - another event that is very special for members of our school community. 

WWPS Uniform Review Committee 

The Department of Education’s School Uniform Policy states that a school’s uniform, “… should include 
items that are affordable, comfortable, made from easy-care fabrics, appropriate for activity and suitable 
for all body shapes.” It also notes that, “Each school's uniform requirements should be reviewed when the 
need arises.” With this in mind, the first meeting of the WWPS Uniform Review Committee was held last 
week. The committee formed to discuss potential changes to items of the WWPS school uniform, namely: 

• With regard to the summer dress and tunic, should we be investigating whether the community 
would value a move towards a gender neutral option?  

• Are parents happy with the quality and wearability of the current make of skort?  

• Should we be looking at offering an alternative to long cargo pants during the winter months? 

• Do we need three options for warm, upper body outer wear, and if not, should we discontinue 
offering the fleece jumper? 

The committee will now initiate a process of consultation with school community that will include surveying 
community members. Parents/carers will be able to complete the survey electronically on a number of 
platforms. Please be re-assured that the school will give parents and carers sufficient time to purchase 
new items should any changes be made and that there will be a three year changeover period during 
which students will be allowed to wear any of the discontinued lines.   

I will keep you posted on the progress of the uniform committee in future editions of the Namalata. 

Semester 1 Student Academic Reports 

At the beginning of last year, members of the school executive began working with members of the school 
community to develop a new format for student academic reports. Feedback received from parent forums 
conducted at the time indicated that parents would prefer a format that provided more detail but was at 
the same time easier to understand. The new reporting format was launched last year with the key feature 
being the inclusion of 'Aspects of Learning' checklists providing additional specific information on each 
student’s ability to perform certain key skills in each subject area. It is important to note that, every effort 
was made to use plain, easy-to-understand language when writing ‘Aspects of Learning’ descriptions. 

 

 

 

 

 



In response to further communication received from parents, the school will this year be offering ‘Three-
way Conference’ Interviews following the sending home of reports. Parents may opt instead to utilise their 
time-slot to have a more traditional ‘Parent-teacher’ interview if they wish, however, the school executive 
feel strongly that the three-way conference model allows for a celebration of each student’s individual 
achievements that is every bit as important as having the opportunity to review a student’s report card. 
Reports will be sent out earlier than in previous years (again, in response to feedback obtained from 
parents last year) and will go home in Week 8 of this term. This will allow for the last two weeks of term to 
be utilised for three-way conferences. More information will be sent out later in the term about interview 
time-slots. As always, you have the option of booking an interview time with your child’s teacher at any 
time over the course this term or the next, and as we’ve said before, this is certainly preferable to trying to 
catch your son’s/daughter’s teacher ‘on the hop’ as they’re heading for class. 

NAPLAN 

As a final point, I’d like to congratulate our Year 3 and 5 students on completing this year’s National 
Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) assessments. This was the first year our 
students have completed the assessment task online and everything went very smoothly. Mrs Lord 
dedicated many hours to organising and supervising the administration of the tests and it was her hard 
work that saw our students complete the tests with a minimum of disruption and stress, so that they could 
put their best foot forward. I’d also like to thank Mrs Rayner for stepping in to support Mrs Lord when 
needed, along with all of the other Stage 2 and 3 teachers for preparing their students for the tests and 
supporting them during the testing period. Well done to everyone involved. 

I wish you all a safe and happy weekend.  

Warm regards, 

Dan Betts  
Relieving Principal 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

This fortnight teachers will be talking to their students about how to ‘Be Polite’ when speaking to each 
other by using nice words and a respectful tone. Lessons will have a focus on the importance of being 
polite when going to the canteen, when playing with peers and when interacting with others in the 
classroom. Students will also be taught about the importance of speaking in a respectful tone and how to 
use kind words to assists in resolving conflicts. Our school leaders will model the expected behaviours to 
all students through short video messages that they have created.  

If you have any questions regarding Positive Behaviour for Learning at Woy Woy Public School or if you 
would like more information on this fortnight’s message please contact the school. 

 

Michelle Williams  
Relieving Assistant Principal - Student Wellbeing 
 
 



 

 

This year our school has entered two teams into the Premier’s Debating Challenge. This week our two 
teams had their first debates. The Pelicans team (Dylan, Easun, Jordan and Talen) went to Empire Bay 
with Mr Wolski to debate their team. They debated the topic that we should ban all homework in schools 
and were declared the winners. The Seahorses team (Mia, Lahni, Vali and Hamish) went to Ettalong 
Public School with Mrs Mallarky to debate their team. They debated the topic that homework should be 
completed in groups. They were narrowly defeated but were praised for their clear speaking and rebuttal 
ability. Congratulations to both teams. You did our school proud! 

Mr Wolski, Mrs Mallarky and Mr Brady 

 

 

 

The Central Coast Gifted and Talented Camp is on again! 

For over 25 years, the camp has provided an opportunity for Gifted Stage 3 students on the Central 
Coast to come together to learn, explore and make friendships in a safe camp atmosphere. 

We are able to nominate only 4 students for this camp. If you are interested in nominating a 
student, please fill out the form on the website and send it into the class teacher ASAP.  The 
camp will be $450. The forms are also available at the school office. The form is also attached to 
the NAMALATA.  

 
Time to Nominate 

Numbers are strictly limited due to accommodation so unfortunately not all participants can be accepted. 
Schools have been asked to confer and establish their priority lists of children in each elective area. 

The camp aims to:  

● Provide specific extension activities for selected students within the context of a social and 
recreational educational program. 

● Provide an opportunity for ‘like-minded’ children to interact educationally and socially. 
● Facilitate the on-going process of identification of GAT children on the Central Coast for 

future activities. 
 
 
 
 



The electives being offered at the Central Coast GAT Camp 2019, by excellent practitioners, are:  

● Drama 
● Visual Arts 
● English 
● Creative Maths/Computer Studies 
● Science/Environmental Studies 
● Sports Science 

 
Recreational Activities 

Highly qualified and experienced Sport and Recreation staff will be running recreational programs 
between elective sessions. 

Each child will be involved in ONE elective study only throughout the week but will participate in most 
recreation activities available. 
  
Mrs Rayner 
GATS Coordinator 

 

 

All Stage 3 students will attend Interrelate on the following dates. (Some dates have changed from 
original note) 

Interrelate will be held on: 

-Wednesday 29th May 

-Wednesday 12th June 

-Thursday 13th June.  

Year 5 sessions- 9:30-11:00am; Year 6 sessions 11:45-1:20pm. 

Cost $25:00 Notes and money need to be returned by Monday 27th May. 

Mrs Rayner 
Classroom Teacher 
 

 

 

Our school has been lucky enough to receive a grant from the NSW Environmental Trust to rejuvenate 
our front garden into a Bush Tucker Garden and Dreaming Trail. 

Our GA, Macca has been working very hard clearing and making garden beds. Soon the students will 
have an opportunity to plant, water and maintain the garden. It will also be used as an outdoor classroom 
and will have a yarning circle. 

We hope to officially open our garden during NAIDOC week in week 10 of this term. In the meantime, 
some of our Aboriginal students in Stage 3 have been doing a fantastic job painting one of the artworks. 
Macca has created a sculpture from one of our fallen tree branches, turning it into a Rainbow Serpent 
which has been named Bandi Bandi by our Mingaletta Aunties.  

 

 



Our thanks to Macca for doing such a wonderful job so far.  

Mrs Nebauer 
Aboriginal Programs Teacher 
 

  

 

 

 

On the 10th of May students from Early Stage 1 visited our friends at Deepwater Court Retirement Village 
to celebrate Mother's Day. Our Kindergarten students presented the residents with flowers and 
chocolates, sang some songs and read some stories. Our visit was very well received and the students 
benefited from spending time in our local community.  

Mrs Bradbury, Mrs Williams, Mr Wolski and Mr Betts.  

Matthew Wolski 
Classroom Teacher (KW) 
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Home Reading has commenced. Each Stage 1 student should be reading for at least 10 minutes per 
night. This can include a mix of home readers and quality literature, and consist of parent reading, student 
reading and reading together. For helpful information on supporting your child during home reading 
(including building comprehension), please follow the links below: 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/translated-documents/reading-with-
your-child-at-home 
 
https://www.det.nsw.edu.au/eppcontent/glossary/app/resource/factsheet/5402.pdf 
 
If you are able to assist in changing home readers please see your child’s teacher. 
 

 

 

Congratulations to the following student who have reached their 25, 50 & 75 nights of home reading! 

25 Nights 
Alexis Curry-Babushkin 2E, Madelyn Otieno 2MK, Charlie Hall 2MK, Riley Loaney  3/6O, Aliyana 
Whitehead KB, Kadin  Bennett KB, Alexandre Deineko KB 
 
50 Nights 
Levi Young 2E, Rebecca Hunter 5/6H, Eli Rende 2MK, Abby Stormont-Finch 2MK, Quinn Macleod 2MK, 
Zavier Pratt 2MK, Mikayla Anderson 2MK, Emma Gavin 2MK, Isla Muldoon 2MK, Liam Donnelly 2MK, 
Talitha Siu KB, Sarrinah Shafi KB, Zoe McAdam 3/4B, Felix Adshead 3/4B 
 
75 Nights 
Bronte Packham 2E, Cassara Tomlin 2E, Isla Muldoon 2MK, Skyla Malloy 2MK, Rory Muldoon KB, Grace 
Schweinsberg KB, Thomas Bernie KB, Hannah Greenwood  KB, Lucia Jian 3/4B 
 
 
 

 

Alpacas with Maracas 

Woy Woy Public School participated in the National Simultaneous Storytime for 2019. The whole school 
read ‘Alpacas with Maracas’ by Matt Cosgrove and then created craft an artwork to celebrate the event. 
 

 
Mrs Walker  
Teacher Librarian 
 
 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/translated-documents/reading-with-your-child-at-home
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/translated-documents/reading-with-your-child-at-home
https://www.det.nsw.edu.au/eppcontent/glossary/app/resource/factsheet/5402.pdf


 

 

 

Important Parking Message 
The staff parking area inside the school gates on both Park Road and Bowden Road is for 

Staff Use Only.  Parents dropping off and collecting their children from school, Music Bus or Cubbyhouse 
BASC are asked to park outside the school grounds and walk their children to and from their car.  This is 

a Department of Education directive. 
 
Office Hours 
School phones are manned from 8.30am until 3.15pm. The office window is opened at 8.30am and closed 
at 3.00pm however office staff are available until 3.15pm.  There is a teacher on duty at the bus lines until 
3.20pm. 
 
Changes to Going Home Arrangements 
Could you please ensure that your child is aware of how they will be going home in the afternoon. If these 
arrangements change during the day it would be appreciated if you could contact the office prior to 
2.00pm to ensure that the message is passed on to your child. 
 
Skoolbag APP and Website 
You can download the WWPS Skoolbag APP to both iPhone and Android devices.  Event updates and 
important information will be sent out via our Skoolbag APP and you can record your child’s absence from 
school here as well.  You will also find our School website at http://www.woywoy-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/ 
which is regularly updated with events happening in our school.  The School email address for 
correspondence is woywoy-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au. 
 
Student Mobile Phones 
Students who bring their mobile phone to school are asked to leave them at the office on their arrival and 
collect it at the end of the school day. Students are not permitted to have their phone with them during the 
day.  It is also helpful if their name is on their phone. 
 
Late Arrival / Early Departure 
If your child is late arriving to school or needs to leave early for an appointment, a partial absence slip is 
to be collected from the school office prior to going to your child’s classroom.  This slip is given to the 
classroom teacher. 
 
Payment of Money to the School 
School fees and activity costs can be paid by credit card via the Woy Woy Public School website 
(http://www.woywoy-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/) using the ‘Make a Payment’ tab.  If you are making a cash 
payment please place the money in an envelope with the child’s name, class and the reason clearly 
noted.  We have cash collection envelopes at the school office for your use.  All money is to be given to 
your child’s teacher.  When making payments for multiple children, separate money and envelopes for 
each child is appreciated, as it is very time-consuming to sort out at the time of receipting. 
 
Thank you 
Linda Goldsmith – School Administrative Manager 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Congratulations to the following recipients of our Academic Achievement Awards at our Week 6 K-6 
Assembly. 
 

Name Class Name Class 

Saarah Mehdi K-6PC Chace Browne K-6W 

Imogen Strong KB Taylor Lozano KW 

Chase Pye- Solomon K/1M Samarah Piasente 1S 

Brooklyn Donnelly 1CP Clodagh Stormont 2E 

Sebastian Warren 2MK Maddison Welsh 2Y 

Eva Gorham-Eljuga 3-6O Ava Sutherland 3/4B 

Samuel Dimento-Fergus 3/4LC Ronan Waters 3/4M 

Tara Connors 3/4T Annie Gemmell 5/6R 

Layla Graham 5/6H Kyle Clarke 
 
 
 
 
 

5/6C 

Cody Mowday 5/6B   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

TERM 2 2019 

Weeks 3 & 4 May 13-24 Naplan 

Weeks 4 & 5 May 20-31 Swimming School Support Classes 

Week 5 May  24 Zone Cross Country 

Week 5 May 29 Interrelate 

 May 29 School Disco 

 May 30 Pancake Day 

Week 6 June 5 Cultural Continuum Year 2 

 June 6 Year 6 Fundraising ‘Mufti Day’ – Crazy Hair Day 

Week 7 June 10 Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday 

 June 12 BWSC Avid Information Night 

 June  12 Interrelate 

 June 13 Interrelate 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Pancake and icecream day will be on Thursday 30th May, $2. Just buy on the 
day at lunchtime only. 

Thank you to our volunteers.  If you are unable to come in on your allocated 
day please contact Anne as soon as possible so an arrangement can be made 
for a replacement. 

Thankyou  

Anne 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Friday 24th May Rita 
Monday 27th  May Pat 
Tuesday 28th  May Janet 
Wednesday 29th  May Vicki 
Thursday 30th  May Kay 
Friday 31st  May Erin 
Monday 3rd  June Alice 
Tuesday 4th  June Pat 
Wednesday 5th  June Vicki 
Thursday 6th  June Deb 
Friday 7th June Rita 

Hats are available in the 
canteen for sale for your 

convenience.  

$13.00 
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Ph:  4341 3922 
6 mths – Adult.  

Heated indoor pool. 
AustSwim qualified instructors. 

5 Mutu Street, Woy Woy NSW 2256 
 

aquasplash@yahoo.com 

P: (02) 4343 1774  Shop 1, Pavilion Building 
29-37 George Street, Woy Woy, NSW, 2256 

Shop 30 Railway Street 
Woy woy NSW 2256 
Ph:  4339 4941 
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	UThe Central Coast Gifted and Talented Camp is on again!

